


 

ELIGIBILITY REQUIREMENTS AND POLICY GUIDELINES 

 Applicants must submit a complete application including project proposal, budget, timeline and 
supporting materials. 

 Applicants can be an individual (must complete a W-9), a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization, private 
entity, government, school, or tribal agency. 

 Applicants must demonstrate that the activity proposed occurs within the geographical 
boundaries of the City of Cathedral City. 

 Individual/Organizational residency in Cathedral City is not a requirement as long as the proposed 
project occurs in the City. 

 Any activity proposed must be reasonably available to members of the general public. An activity will 
be considered reasonably available to members of the general public where the activity is open to 
the general public or is open to members of the public who timely reserve participation in the activity. 
Space for participants may be limited and the activity may be provided for only a limited time. 
Activities may be held in the facilities of public entities, non-profit or charitable organizations, and 
private facilities, provided that attendance of activities must not be limited to members, owners, 
subscribers or other interest holders in the private facility. Participation in certain activities may be 
limited to certain members of the general public, such as youths, students, seniors, or other 
reasonable grouping that does not constitute unlawful discrimination of a protected class.  

 Grant activities must be completed by June 30, 2025. 

 Grant recipients must comply with all grant requirements and reporting obligations. 
 
GRANT APPLICATION CHECKLIST 

 Community Art Grant Program Application 

 Samples of art/performances/events completed relevant to the proposed project.  Include 
attachments or links to bio’s, social media or websites.  Submitted attachments can be no larger than 
20mb. 

 Letters of support.  Optional but encouraged.  Include letters of support from community partners, 
stakeholders, or collaborators endorsing your project and/or confirming their involvement. 
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MUSIC PROGRAMS 

The Salvation Army Dick & Beverly Davis Corps Community Center 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Choir practice at Davis Center 

 

Children’s choir performance at Davis Center 

 

 

Youth from the Davis Center – two of the award recipients at The 
Salvation Army’s ENCORE! Territorial Music and Arts Celebration, 

held on June 15, 2024, at the Pasadena Convention Center. 
ENCORE! features the creative achievements of 500 youth from 

across The Salvation Army’s USA Western Territory. 
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Summer Music Camp at Pine Summit in Big Bear Lake 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Music Camp Participants (including Davis Center youth) 

 

Music Camp Staff 

 

Brass Class at Davis Center 
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Percussion and Guitar Classes at the Davis Center 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

I am writing to express my enthusiastic support for the Salvation Army in acquiring the 
Community Arts Grant. As a lifelong resident of the Coachella valley with roots in Cathedral 
City, I have witnessed firsthand the transformative power of arts and music in our 
community. 

As a musician with over 20 years of experience, I have had the privilege of sharing my 
passion with countless individuals of all ages. I have seen the positive impact that music 
can have on self-expression, mental health, and overall well-being. 

In addition to my musical pursuits, I have dedicated my career to teaching and advocating 
for the arts and music. I have worked in schools, recreation programs, summer camps and 
in the private sector to foster a love of creativity and provide opportunities for students to 
develop their artistic talents. 

As a current employee of the Salvation Army, I believe this grant aligns perfectly with the 
needs of our community and the mission of The Salvation Army.  By developing an after-
school music and arts program we can give children an opportunity to have a creative 
outlet, whether it be putting a guitar or trumpet in their hands or a paint brush.  

I am confident that The Salvation Army has the expertise and dedication to make this 
project a success. I wholeheartedly support their efforts and urge you to consider funding 
this important initiative. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely,  

Michael Aaronson 
Community Outreach /After-School Program Director 
The Salvation Army Dick & Beverly Davis Corps Community Center 
30400 Landau Bl. Cathedral City, CA 92234  
Office 760-324-2275 l Fax 760-321-4813 
coachellavalley.salvationarmy.org 

 
 

 








